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Agenda Item 
Item 4. H. - Chimney Pines HOA 2018 Cost Share 

Prepared By 
Linda Loomis, Administrator 

Summary 
The Chimney Pines Homeowners Association completed its project and has requested reimbursement.  The final report is 

attached. 

The Master Water Stewards will be touring this project and speaking with the organizer of this project, Judy Berglund, as 

part of their course. 

Attachments 
Chimney Pines Final Report 

Recommended Action 
No action recommended 

 

Executive Summary for Action 
Lower Minnesota River Watershed District Board of Managers Meeting 

Wednesday, October 24, 2018 

Please note the meeting will be held in the County Board 

Room at the Carver County Government Center, 600 East 4th 

Street, Chaska, MN. 



Chimney Pines Homeowners Association 
2018 Cost Share  

Eden Prairie 
 

Cost Share number 2018-CS-1 

Project Status | Complete 

The Board of Managers approved this project at the March 2018 meeting.  This is the third 
year of a four year project planned by the Chimney Pines Homeowners.  Chimney Pines is a 
development that includes about 50 homes that surround a stormwater pond. The shore of 
the pond has become overgrown with invasive and other undesirable plant species.  

The 2018 project was completed in September. 

Project Description 

The first project was funded by the LMRWD in 2016 and the second in 2017.  The homeown-
ers hope to remove the invasive and other undesirable species and replant the entire shore-
land around a regional storm water pond with native species that will filter storm water flow-
ing overland to the pond and attract pollinators. A steep slope is located on the south end of 
the pond and is planted in mostly grass and crown vetch. The homeowners plan to replace this 
with native prairie that will improve water quality in the pond and reduce maintenance needs. 

This phase of the project cleared invasive species from the north and east side of the pond. 

I visited the site September 27th. While on site, I observed the previous two projects.  The 
Homeowners have been maintaining the previous plantings, which are doing very well  The 
homeowners say the water quality in the pond continues to improve, both in clarity and no-
ticeably less algae growth.  They have begun to have some problems with raccoons and are 
looking at ways to discourage them from digging in the newly planted areas. 

They are planning to prepare for the final phase of the project by preparing the area this fall.  
They are planning to put down craft paper and cover the paper with leaves from the fall yard 
clean up. 
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